PUSA ALERT
Issue No. 2 (December 2014)

Item 1 Follow up on the Staffing Exercise of 2013/14

Since the issue of PUSA Alert 1a on 19" September 2014, reporting to you all PUSA’s
concern about the assessment results of the 2013/14 Staffing Exercise for Academic
Staff on contract / regular terms, not much discussion has taken place. With the
consensus of the staff members concerned, PUSA has submitted a list of staff
members who will be represented in the follow up discussion. PUSA believes that
these cases illustrate serious issues concerning the implementation and decision
making process of the Staffing exercise. The two lawmakers Fernando CHEUNG and
Pik-wan WONG have also approached PUSA for information. PUSA is still waiting to

have a direct discussion on this issue with Senior Management.

Item 2 Follow up on policies relating to evaluation of teaching performance

Since early September, PUSA has started a series of email exchanges with Senior
Management on the policies relating to evaluation of teaching performance. The
policy papers involved are a series of papers developed over the past few years and
PUSA is concerned about the evolution of the entire policy and the final outcome. At
this moment, PUSA has been told that a campus-wide consultation will take place in
early 2015, and we hope that all colleagues involved in both the academic and

teaching tracks will follow the development of this issue closely.

Item 3 Follow up on the policy paper concerning the Career Progression and
Promotion for Non-academic Staff members

This new policy is going to be an important issue for non-academic staff members of
the university community. Meetings have been held with Senior Management over
the summer months. PUSA has given feedback about the drafted paper, and we are
informed that consultation with staff members will take place before this policy is
implemented some time in 2015. Again, PUSA urges all non-academic staff members

to keep track of the development of this issue.

Item4 Memorial service for a beloved staff member

In memory of a staff member from CPA who left us last December, PUSA will place a
flower bouquet near the Li Ka Shing Building from 5™ December for three days. In
addition, a group of Catholic colleagues will organize a mass in memory of the staff
member. Details as follows:

Date: 17" December 2014



Time: 1830
Venue: GH237

All staff members are welcome.

Item 5 Re-opening of PUSA office for communication

In order to bring closer contact with members and colleagues, starting from January
2015 and until further notice, PUSA officers will stay at the PUSA office (VA204) in
the following two time slots to meet with any of you, regardless of rank, to hear your

views, complaints, or suggestions. Please do not hesitate to come and talk to us.

Every Tuesday 12.30- 14.30 and every Friday 14.30-17.30
[Except holidays]
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